Santa Rosa Quilt Guild
Minutes
January 21, 2016

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:01 am.
Guests welcomed from Petaluma Quilt Guild.

Introduction of Speaker

Jan Nilsen introduced speaker Linda Ballard. One opening for tomorrow's workshop due to
cancellation.

Diablo Valley Opportunity Quilt tickets on sale.
Treasurer’s Report
Phyllis Gallaway will give report at next meeting.

Announcements

None

Quilt-Related Announcements

Jan Westerman showed off pillowcases completed at the Valley Fire Quilt-A-Thon. February 4 is
drop off deadline for pillowcases and quilts for Valley Fire victims. The Guld promised 30 quilts
and have a total of 50 donated. The Press Democrat wrote an article about Quilt-A-Thon.

Committee Reports

BOM Diana Roberts discussed new blocks for this year which will have a modern theme.

COMMUNITY QUILTS Anne Dondero read a thank you card from senior social club for quilts
donated. Santa Rosa East Rotary club donoted $500 to guild which goes toward batting
purchase.

QUILT-A-THON Laura Barrett and Janet Tonkin dicussed February 4, 2016 Qult-A-Thon. Bring
your machines. There is standing work and hand work for people who cannot bring a
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machine. Soup lunch will be served.

TRI-GUILD LUNCHEON Linda Hooper discussed the need for table hostesses. Only 18
members can attend, which will be decided by lottery. Janice Rogers has invitations.

PROGRAMS Jan Nilsen dicussed tomorrow's workshop. Two openings now.
She discussed upcoming workshops.

WELCOME COMMITTEE Rhonda Denny discussed the role of the welcome committee.
Rosters and membership cards available at next meeting. Dues must be paid to be listed on the
roster.

FRIENDSHIP BLOCKS Program explained by Cheryl Dudley. Completed friendship quilts
displayed to encourage participation.

OPPORTUNITY QUILT: Pat Kearns discussed ticket purchases. The quilt will be displayed at
Copperfields in Montgomery Village January 29, 30 and February 5, April 5 at Rotary Club East
meeting, April 9 in Healdsburg and April 30 at Montgomery Village art sale event.

COMMUNITY OUTREACH Mirna Estes discussed delivery of scarves and hats.

CLOVERDALE CITRUS FAIR Pam McVey discussed Citrus fair quilts need to be turned in
today for display at the Cloverdale Citrus Fair.

LIBRARY: New acquisitions displayed and discussed by Sharon Fry.

SEW A ROW Two tops were returned by the winner and are available for other participants to
adopt.

MEMBERSHIP Jan Andrews discussed payment of dues are due now. Dues are $35, check
made out to SRQG and due by January 28, 2016. January 29, 2016 non-paid people will be
removed from the roster and Sharon Fry's email list. Itis very time consuming for Jan Andrews
and Sharon Fry to remove and then re-insert this information to the roster. So members are
encouraged to pay their dues on time.

Show & Tell

Final Announcements

Name tag drawings won by Cheryl Dudley and Dorothy Murray.

Debbie Cole, Liz Park, Karen Lavender, and Judith Clark won a special pattern raffle
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Meeting adjourned at 12:06 pm.

FINAL

Becky Stanley
Secretary
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